From:

Rachel Daniel

Sent:

Monday, September 10, 2018 5:25 PM

To:

'apa.h-hw@legis.la.gov'

Subject:

Summary Report - LAC 46:XXXIII.701

Attachments:

18.8.20 Register.pdf; FEIS - 701.pdf

Dear Honorable Hoffmann:

Pursuant to R.S. 49:968(D)(1)(b), the Louisiana State Board of Dentistry (the "Board") hereby announces its plan to finalize the August 20, 2018, Notice of Intent that was published on pages 1479-1480 of the *Louisiana Register*. A copy of the rules, as published, are attached for your review. Also attached is the approved Fiscal and Economic Impact Statement.

The Louisiana State Board of Dentistry is amending LAC 46:XXXIII. 701 to allow hygienists working in FQHCs to operate under general supervision with the same limits as those in privately owned dental offices. When the rules allowing hygienists to work under general supervision in private dental offices were implemented, general supervision was allowed in public institutions or schools or in an office owned by a Louisiana licensed dentist. Federally Qualified Health Clinics are not public institutions and they are generally not owned by Louisiana licensed dentists, yet they employ dentists. Thus, under the current rule, FQHC's are not allowed to have hygienists work under general supervision. The rule change would allow FQHC's to have hygienists work under the general supervision of a dentist, just as they are currently allowed to do in private dental offices and in public institutions.

The board did not receive any comments to these proposed rule changes or requests for a public hearing and no changes have been made to these proposed rules since initial publication in the August 20, 2018 edition of the Register. Therefore, subject to legislative oversight by either the House or Senate Health and Welfare Committees, the board intends to submit these rules to the Office of the State Register for publication on June 20, 2018. Please contact the undersigned at (225) 219-7330, if the board can be of any assistance to you concerning these rules.

With kindest regards, I am

Yours truly

Arthur F. Hickham, Jr. Executive Director

AFH:rd

Rachel Daniel

From:

Rachel Daniel

Sent:

Monday, September 10, 2018 5:29 PM

То:

'apa.s-h&w@legis.la.gov'

Subject: Attachments: Summary Report - LAC 46:XXXIII.701 18.8.20 Register.pdf; FEIS - 701.pdf

Dear Honorable Mills:

Pursuant to R.S. 49:968(D)(1)(b), the Louisiana State Board of Dentistry (the "Board") hereby announces its plan to finalize the August 20, 2018, Notice of Intent that was published on pages 1479-1480 of the *Louisiana Register*. A copy of the rules, as published, are attached for your review. Also attached is the approved Fiscal and Economic Impact Statement.

The Louisiana State Board of Dentistry is amending LAC 46:XXXIII. 701 to allow hygienists working in FQHCs to operate under general supervision with the same limits as those in privately owned dental offices. When the rules allowing hygienists to work under general supervision in private dental offices were implemented, general supervision was allowed in public institutions or schools or in an office owned by a Louisiana licensed dentist. Federally Qualified Health Clinics are not public institutions and they are generally not owned by Louisiana licensed dentists, yet they employ dentists. Thus, under the current rule, FQHC's are not allowed to have hygienists work under general supervision. The rule change would allow FQHC's to have hygienists work under the general supervision of a dentist, just as they are currently allowed to do in private dental offices and in public institutions.

The board did not receive any comments to these proposed rule changes or requests for a public hearing and no changes have been made to these proposed rules since initial publication in the August 20, 2018 edition of the Register. Therefore, subject to legislative oversight by either the House or Senate Health and Welfare Committees, the board intends to submit these rules to the Office of the State Register for publication on June 20, 2018. Please contact the undersigned at (225) 219-7330, if the board can be of any assistance to you concerning these rules.

With kindest regards, I am

Yours truly

Arthur F. Hickham, Jr. Executive Director

AFH:rd

Rachel Daniel

From:

Rachel Daniel

Sent:

Monday, September 10, 2018 5:30 PM

To:

apa.housespeaker@legis.la.gov

Subject:

Summary Report - LAC 46:XXXIII.701

Attachments:

18.8.20 Register.pdf; FEIS - 701.pdf

Dear Honorable Barras:

Pursuant to R.S. 49:968(D)(1)(b), the Louisiana State Board of Dentistry (the "Board") hereby announces its plan to finalize the August 20, 2018, Notice of Intent that was published on pages 1479-1480 of the Louisiana Register. A copy of the rules, as published, are attached for your review. Also attached is the approved Fiscal and Economic Impact Statement.

The Louisiana State Board of Dentistry is amending LAC 46:XXXIII. 701 to allow hygienists working in FQHCs to operate under general supervision with the same limits as those in privately owned dental offices. When the rules allowing hygienists to work under general supervision in private dental offices were implemented, general supervision was allowed in public institutions or schools or in an office owned by a Louisiana licensed dentist. Federally Qualified Health Clinics are not public institutions and they are generally not owned by Louisiana licensed dentists, yet they employ dentists. Thus, under the current rule, FQHC's are not allowed to have hygienists work under general supervision. The rule change would allow FQHC's to have hygienists work under the general supervision of a dentist, just as they are currently allowed to do in private dental offices and in public institutions.

The board did not receive any comments to these proposed rule changes or requests for a public hearing and no changes have been made to these proposed rules since initial publication in the August 20, 2018 edition of the Register. Therefore, subject to legislative oversight by either the House or Senate Health and Welfare Committees, the board intends to submit these rules to the Office of the State Register for publication on June 20, 2018. Please contact the undersigned at (225) 219-7330, if the board can be of any assistance to you concerning these rules.

With kindest regards, I am

Yours truly

Arthur F. Hickham, Jr. Executive Director

AFH:rd

Rachel Daniel

From:

Rachel Daniel

Sent:

Monday, September 10, 2018 5:31 PM

To:

apa.senatepresident@legis.la.gov

Subject:

Summary Report - LAC 46:XXXIII.701

Attachments:

18.8.20 Register.pdf; FEIS - 701.pdf

Dear Honorable Alario:

Pursuant to R.S. 49:968(D)(1)(b), the Louisiana State Board of Dentistry (the "Board") hereby announces its plan to finalize the August 20, 2018, Notice of Intent that was published on pages 1479-1480 of the *Louisiana Register*. A copy of the rules, as published, are attached for your review. Also attached is the approved Fiscal and Economic Impact Statement.

The Louisiana State Board of Dentistry is amending LAC 46:XXXIII. 701 to allow hygienists working in FQHCs to operate under general supervision with the same limits as those in privately owned dental offices. When the rules allowing hygienists to work under general supervision in private dental offices were implemented, general supervision was allowed in public institutions or schools or in an office owned by a Louisiana licensed dentist. Federally Qualified Health Clinics are not public institutions and they are generally not owned by Louisiana licensed dentists, yet they employ dentists. Thus, under the current rule, FQHC's are not allowed to have hygienists work under general supervision. The rule change would allow FQHC's to have hygienists work under the general supervision of a dentist, just as they are currently allowed to do in private dental offices and in public institutions.

The board did not receive any comments to these proposed rule changes or requests for a public hearing and no changes have been made to these proposed rules since initial publication in the August 20, 2018 edition of the Register. Therefore, subject to legislative oversight by either the House or Senate Health and Welfare Committees, the board intends to submit these rules to the Office of the State Register for publication on June 20, 2018. Please contact the undersigned at (225) 219-7330, if the board can be of any assistance to you concerning these rules.

With kindest regards, I am

Yours truly

Arthur F. Hickham, Jr. Executive Director

AFH:rd

Rachel Daniel